DRAFT


Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 6th July 2016 

in Woodbastwick Village Hall

Present:

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)
SH

Stuart Goodall

SG

Andrew Lee


AL

Vivienne Adcock

VA

Zoe Abbitt


ZA

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

Prospective Councillor Douglas MacKay also attended.

1.
Apologies:


Kit Cator (Vice Chair)
KC.

2.
Declarations of Interest:


None.

3.
Minutes of the meeting of 1st June 2016:


Agreed and signed as a true record.

4.
Matters arising from these minutes:


7.2  
Encroaching fence on Plumstead Road: This has been reported to Highways.


7.3  
Overgrown hedges:  This has been reported to Highways.

5.
Highways matters:


5.1  
Community Speed Watch and Parish Partnership scheme: 



VA will get the exact costs from NCC for a SAMS2 sign.  Formal decision to 

submit a bid to be made at the September meeting.  Action: VA.


5.2  
Flooding on Plumstead Road:

SH thanked AL for clearing the drain to solve the immediate problem but this remained an ongoing issue.  It was agreed that this and the flooding on Ranworth Road, South Walsham should be put forward for the forthcoming highways inspection.  Action: EO.


5.3  
Slad Lane flooding issue:

This was thought to be a damaged pipe and will be reported to Anglian Water.  Action: EO.


5.4  
Warning sign for deer:



Still not up but existing one has been cleaned.


5.5  
Tour de Broads:



No further information available.  

6.
Adjournment for County Councillor, District Councillor and police reports and for 
public participation: 


6.1 
No District Councillor report.  There had been no response from Councillor 

O'Neill about NDR modelling.  Clerk to chase.  Action: EO.


6.2 
No police report for June.


6.3 
No public attending.

6.4 
No County Councillor report but Councillor Garrod updated SH on the proposed devolution of powers to a regional authority after she had requested this information from him.  Information can be viewed on:


https://www.eastangliadevo.co.uk/consultation. 

7.
Environmental issues:

7.1  
Rubbish bins at Ranworth Staithe:

SH will ask the Broads Authority to provide signs requesting bin users to use all the bins as just the first two of the six were being used.  
Action: SH.


7.2  
Board walk repairs:

There appears to be no organisation prepared to take on the lease and the ongoing maintenance costs and, if that situation remains, then the Cator Estate will ask the Broads Authority to remove the existing structure.  SG and ZA to attend a further meeting on 13th July.  SH will speak to Simon Hooton about the relationship between the Broads Authority and the Love the Broads group.  Action: SH/SG/ZA.

 
7.3 
Change to the Definitive Map:

Progress continues.  Two stiles in place and the signs should be in position by 8th July.  When everything is completed a meeting will take place with The Ramblers to thank them formally for their support.  Photographs along the walk can then be sent to Sue Rumfitt.  Action: SH


7.4  
Broads Climate Adaptation Plan:

SH has discussed this further with Simon Hooton who suggests the next step would be to set up a small group 
to progress involvement from the parish.  SG and ZA expressed an interest in joining the group.  SH will talk to Simon Hooton about the best way to gain support from residents.  AL and SG felt that there needed to be a greater understanding of 
what was required before advertising.  Action: SH.


7.5 
Bridleway from Norton Hill to Broad Lane:

SH had received a report that the bridleway was overgrown and that there was a 
problem with giant hogweed.  SH contacted Louise Rout at Fairhaven.

8.
Planning Matters:

8.1 
Application 20161099, Keepers Cottage, Woodbastwick – single-storey extension and open front porch.  No objections, clerk to respond to Broadland District Council.   Action EO

9.
Correspondence:


9.1 “Speak Up” leaflets and posters received.


9.2  
Notification of the adoption of the Growth Triangle Area Action Plan.

9.3 
Email from Anglian Water asking for details of private pumping stations: None 

known of in the parish.


9.4  
Email notification of updates to The Broads Local Plan.

10.
Finance:

10.1 
In view of information received, there may need to be an increase in the amount allocated for the proposed SAMS2 sign.

10.2 The Millennium Book – progress is being made.


10.3  Clerk's financial report agreed and the following payments authorised:




£20 to Woodbastwick village hall for room hire.




£110.49 to clerk for June salary.

11.
Vacancy on the Parish Council:

Douglas MacKay said that he needed a little time before coming to a decision as to whether or not to join the PC.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:10.

Signed:.............................................................

Date: ….................................

Chair

The next Parish Council meeting will be on Wednesday, 7th September in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30pm.

